Williams Road PO Box 107 Narrogin WA 6312 Phone: (08) 9881 1200 Mobile: 0476 815 005

Principal:

Mr David Harrison

Deputy Principal:

Mrs Shannon Hardingham
Mrs Jenny Carter

Email:

Narrogin.ps@e<mark>ducation.wa.edu.au</mark>

Wesite: narr<mark>oginprimaryschool.wa.edu.au</mark>

Dates to Remember

MONDAY 29 APRIL

Term 2 commences

MONDAY 6 MAY

K/PP P&C Meeting

FRIDAY 31 MAY

District Cross Country

MONDAY 3 JUNE

WA DAY Public Holiday

TUESDAY 4 JUNE

School Development Day (No school for students)

THURSDAY 20 JUNE

Winter Carnival



Narrogin Primary School Voluntary Contributions Commonwealth Bank 066 522 0090 0206





Independent Public School

Term 1, Issue 6

Wednesday 10 April 2019

In the Pursuit of Excellence

From the Principal

FAREWELL TO MRS KIM NOTTLE & MRS CLAIRE PETTIT

We would like to wish Mrs Nottle all the best in her new job in Wagin, after 5 years of being the friendly face at the school desk she is leaving us at the end of this week. Mrs Nottle will be sorely missed with her cheery attitude, willingness to help and efficiency in the front office.

Mrs Claire Pettit is temporarily leaving the school while she has a baby! We are all excited about this news and look forward to meeting the new addition to her family soon.

END OF TERM 1

This Friday is the last day of school for students. We welcome students back on Monday 29 April after two weeks holidays (which includes Easter this year). The School development day (pupil free day) is in week 6 after the June long weekend. (Tuesday 4 June)

ANZAC SERVICE

Today our school hosted the Combined Schools ANZAC service at memorial park. It was glorious weather and fantastically ran by Mrs Carter and our student councillors. It was wonderful to have our school choir perform at the service. Thank you to everyone that attended.

HOST FAMILIES NEEDED URGENTLY



What new experiences are you planning for your family in 2019?

We have some fantastic French students arriving at the end of May to study at a private high school near you and are looking for suitable families who would be interested in hosting a student for 12 weeks.

Welcoming an overseas exchange student into your home is a very rewarding experience. Host families help provide students with the chance to experience life in Australia. It's a great way to practice your French, share your stories and establish a lifelong link to a family in France.

Each student has a wide range of interests such as sports, music & art and are all looking to make a lifelong connection with their host family.

If you are interested in sharing your life and our wonderful country with a student please call Sandra Harders on 1300 135 331, 0448 286 461 or info@studentplacement.com.au

HAPPY EASTER!



CANTEEN ROSTER

Wednesday 3 April Josephine Eckersely

Thursday 4 April Julie Davies

Friday 5 April Stacey Shepherd
Monday 8 April Melissa Sullivan
Wednesday 10 April Jamey-Lee Sims
Thursday 11 April Amanda McDonald

Friday 12 April Fil Shepherd

If you would like to volunteer please contact Gloria at the canteen 9881 1200 or Amanda 0427 814 794.

Library News

Thank you so much to the families who have cleaned out their board games cupboard and donated some preloved games, even some unused books as well! We love playing games in the library at lunchtime and they are so appreciated, thank you!

During Term 2 in the library, Year 5 and 6 students will be reading shortlisted books and voting for their favourites in the West Australian Young Reader's Book Awards (WAYRBA). All shortlisted books will be on display and voting forms will be available from the library. Happy reading!

Congratulations go to Room 4 who so far this year, as a class, have borrowed 277 books from Library! Thank you Room 4, 5/6FB. I'm glad you are enjoying reading so much, keep it up! *Miss Savage*

P&C NEWS

Get along to Coles this Friday from 8am to 6pm to purchase a ticket in our K/PP Easter Raffle with a chance to win one of many Easter baskets full of goodies.

If any parents still have their kid's Obstacle-a-thon sponsorship money at home could they please send it in to their Kindy or Pre Primary teacher by the end of this week.

Disco

We will be doing a Facebook post (Narrogin Primary School P&C) for suggestions for a theme for our Term 2 Disco so get your kids together and thinking caps on. The school councillors get to decide on the best theme and you could win a prize.

P & C Uniform Shop

Don't forget our shop won't be open this Friday as I will be volunteering in the Canteen but you can still put an order in at the school office and we will fill it this week if stocks available. We have microfibre pants from size 3-16 @ \$25, toasty v neck jumpers with school logo embroidered from size 4-12 @ \$25 and warm collared jumpers sizes 14-16 that we would love to quit @ \$20. We still have some size 14 navy rain jackets, just \$10. Jackets with school logo embroidered are available in sizes 6-16 @ \$36 and we will be ordering more size 4's soon along with bigger sizes if any adults would like a jacket too with these jackets retailing at a few dollars more than the smaller sizes. If you put in an order this week you go in the draw to win a polar fleece scarf. Congratulations to Mia Gooley and Makayla Giblett who have won scarves this week.

Save the Dates: Our Kindy/Pre Primary Committee will meet on Monday 6 May at 7pm at Kindy and our P & C meet on Tuesday 14 May at 6pm in the Primary Staffroom.

Our Mothers Day Breakfast & Mummy Makeover will be on Friday 10th May at 7.30am, tickets available next term.

You won't want to miss our Colour Run on Sunday 10th November so put this date in your calendar now.

Battery Drive

Carly Smith can't wait to hear from you so please give her a call on 0429 351 375. We need your old batteries (car, truck, tractor, boat, gopher...) and Carly can pick these up over the school holidays. If you know any mechanics, auto electricians, trucking companies, farmers... that may have some lying around then kindly ask them to consider our battery drive.

Farewell and thank you to Mrs Nottle who has been a fantastic support to our P & C and good luck on your new journey. We will truly miss your beautiful smile. *Mrs Fil Shepherd*